MINUTES
ACADEMY WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT

Wednesday, July 15, 2020
All participation in this public meeting, including public participation, will be remotely to preserve the health, safety, and welfare of the public caused by the COVID-19 pandemic and in conformance with state orders.

This meeting is being held via SKYPE. For sign on please go to AWSD website.
ATTENDEES VIA SKYPE:

(x) Steve Callicott

President    
(x) Mike Nero

Vice President 

(x) Pamela Rezin                Secretary     
(x) Walter Reiss
           Treasurer

(x) Ronald Curry

Director

(x) Anthony Pastorello
Operator


(  ) Neil Nalepa                   Operator

_________________________________ 

___ David Frisch – GMS Consulting Engineers
CALL TO ORDER:  6:00 pm
MINUTES: Board Approved June 17, 2020 Minutes 

REPORTS:

  SECRETARY: 

             TREASURER: 






              June                July                
Checking: US Bank

 
$      13,647.66    $       24,980.43
   
Colotrust : Water
 

$    350,530.25    $     350,673.94    
Colotrust : Wastewater

$    308,137.83    $     308,264.11    
Per the AWSD financials, the monthly financial statement had a net increase of
$6,689.27 at the end of June with a year-to-date increase of $18,681.00. 

   OPERATOR: 
POTABLE WATER SYSTEM:  

Water produced gals; 1,817,094 water sold total gals; 1,709,900 resulting in a loss of 
-5.9 %.  All systems are operating and in good repair

WASTE WATER SYSTEM:

The system operations are currently performing normally.

OLD BUSINESS:

Waste Water Project Update:    
Dave Frisch discussed with the Board the change that is needed in the removal of the water and solids that are still in the lagoons. He explained that there needs to be a change in the original means and methods to this final disposal as the natural evaporation is not occurring fast enough to meet the deadline. He explained that Pate Construction will pump out the remaining water and haul it off. Some of the biosolids would also be hauled away and the remaining would be mixed in with the landfill of the lagoon.

Motion 2020-07 was passed approving Change Order 5 to the Pate Construction Company contract which changes the deadline to the end of November as well as the means and methods for the biosolids removal at no extra cost to the District.  

                                                                                                           Passed   5 - 0
NEW BUSINESS
Disclosure of Board Member Conflict of Interest – No conflicts of interest
Motion 2020-08 was passed authorizing the President and/or Treasurer to approve Requisition #14 to pay GMS, Inc. in the amount of $6,540.84 to be paid out of the CDPHE fund.          Passed   5 - 0
The Board discussed the Curb stop project and a decision was made to put the project on hold for now and to resume at a later date.
ADJOURNMENT:  6:43 pm

   Pamela M Rezin

_____________________________________________

Pamela Rezin, Secretary 
